
UHCA GENERAL ELECTION COMMITTEE 
P.O. BOX 225 

FREEPORT, NEW YORK 11520 
CELL: (917) 686-5686; EMAIL: kimljenkins@aol.com 

 

June 5, 2020 
 

Grace, Mercy and Peace UHCA District Presidents, Pastors and Member-Voters: 
 

I am writing on behalf of our General President, Bishop Harry L. Cohen, and hope this 
letter finds you and yours in great health and tremendous peace! 
 

As you already know, due to COVID-19 Bishop Cohen and the Administration have 
postponed our General Quadrennial Convocation until April-May 2021, but we will 
proceed with our General Election on Thursday, October 8, 2020 and therefore, TIME 
IS OF THE ESSENCE. It has been newly named the “UHCA Special Elections 2020 
(SE-2020).” However, there will be no onsite voting, and instead there will be an 
All-Mail-In-Ballot process.  Only Member-Voters appearing on the 2020 General 
Membership List are eligible to vote in this election.  Likewise, because of statewide 
Stay-at-Home Orders and the Administration’s concern for your safety, we are 
employing the following methods for this SE-2020. 
 

DISTRICT PRESIDENTS: 
Please email/mail the attached (1) UHCA SE-2020 Ballot Request Form, and (2) this 
instruction page to all of your Pastors no later than Friday, June 12, 2020. 
 

DISTRICT PASTORS: 
Please email/mail the attached (1) UHCA SE-2020 Ballot Request Form, and (2) this 
instruction page to all of your church members (who DID NOT previously submit a 
request form or self-addressed stamped envelope (SASE) for an absentee ballot) 
no later than Friday, June 26, 2020. 
 

DISTRICT MEMBER-VOTERS: 
Once you receive the attached (1) UHCA SE-2020 Ballot Request Form and this 
instruction page, (2) print out the form, complete it, sign it, and (3) prepare a No. 10 
SASE. Your Pastor does not need to sign the form as before. (4) Member-Voters 
should mail the completed form and SASE no later than Wednesday, July 15, 2020 
to: 
 

Chairperson Kim L. Jenkins 
UHCA General Election Committee 
P.O. Box 225 
Freeport, New York 11520 

 

The GEC will mail ballots on or about August 15, 2020.  Members will then mail their 
completed ballots to the GEC in North Carolina by September 15, 2020, but further 
details will follow. If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 

Yours Because I am His, 
 

Elder Kim L. Jenkins, Chairperson 
 

PLEASE DO NOT DELAY MAILING BECAUSE TIME IS OF THE ESSENCE! 


